DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 13, 2017
I.  Call to Order  6:03 PM
II.  Roll Call
Present:  

Bob Kims, President



Roxane Bertell





Marybeth Blackinton, Vice President

Dehnel Demianew





Brent Nyberg, Treasurer



Cathy Gallardo

Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary

Bob Pfister









Jim Sanders


Absent:  Lynette Vrooman, Corresponding Secretary

III.  Review, Approve Minutes

Approval of the February minutes will be delayed until the April Board meeting.
IV.  Events

A.  Corned Beef Dinner Review – We, unfortunately, had a pathetic turnout for the dinner.  The question is: what did we do wrong?  There were conflicts with the Alta church, the school and a crab feed in Colfax if we held our dinner on Saturday so we moved it to Friday.  It was decided that we should not do a Friday night again.  Also, we announced the date too late and it should be set by the February potluck.  It was suggested that we pick a day (like the second Saturday in March) and stick with that date every year regardless of conflicts.  On the upside, the food was good and the people who attended had a good time.  Since we didn’t have to pay for the building this year, Jo suggested we send the Alta Fire Department Womens’ Auxillary a check for $25 and a thank you note for the use of their roasters and pots.  M/S/C for the donation.  It was asked that everyone personally send out thank you notes to the donors they received raffle prizes from.  Jo will send a thank you note to Bob Pfister’s friend, Kathy, from Arizona who made the very yummy Irish Soda Bread.


B.  Western Night – It was thought that the Methodist Church’s annual Western Night would not happen this year however they have decided to ahead with the event scheduled for April 29th.  Their rental check has been received.

C.  Spring Art Faire – Laura Glassco has everything running smoothly for the Spring Art Faire scheduled for Saturday, May 6th, 2017 from 10:00 – 4:00.  She has an overflow of vendors and will be using the upstairs room as well.  There will be a coffee wagon and taco wagon parked in front of the building
V.  Building

A.  Remodel Status – The doors are within the $1000 estimate by Jim.  Burdette has found another company in Loomis to do the same milling for less than the original bid.  As of this date, we are well within Burdette’s $3500 budget that we approved in February.


B.  Roof Paint Bid – The estimate for painting the building is $41,857.  The same contractor has given a bid of an additional $6,127 to include the roof.  The Board decided not to paint the roof at this time and concentrate on the building repairs and paint.

VI.  Grounds

We need to put up a sign for the tennis courts that says “No Bicycles, No Skateboards”.  Since this is a County park, the County should supply the sign.  Marybeth will contact personnel at the County and make the request.

At this time, the Board decided that the current landscaping needs will be to cut the blackberries back, trim the trees in the back and have Ken Weatherwax mow and trim the weeds.

VII.  Old Business

We are still in need of a minimum of ten 8’ molded plastic tables.  Marybeth frequently checks Sams Club website.  Jo will look at Resco Restaurant Supply for used ones.  The wooden tables in the basement have been damaged by the water and are moldy.  Everyone will look for table sales.
VIII.  New Business


A.  Prioritized List of Grant Application Projects – The Board has decided that in order to apply for building repair grants, we established the following list of projects in order of priority:

1. Building exterior paint

2. Remaining window replacements

3. Roof repair and paint

4. Bathroom update and possibly ADA-compliance

B.  Pre-School Operation Application – Local resident, Courtney Dalton, would like to have a pre-school at the Dutch Flat CC similar to what they have at the Colfax Library.  It would be 1 to 2 hours once a week.  Brent will contact our insurance company about the liability for what will be called a Summer Camp.


C.  July 4th Honorary Mayor – Kathy Mutto has suggested organizing a dog parade fundraiser on the 4th of July that would replace the Mayor’s Race.  The Board liked the idea.  Jo asked that the winning dog would not be called the mayor because it would be disrepectful to the people who ran for Honorary Mayor in the past, raising over $20,000 in 10 years. 


D.  WES Items in the Basement – When Marybeth was looking for the St. Patrick’s decorations in the basement, she was alarmed to find that someone had put multiple boxes in the storage area in a very haphazard way creating a very disorganized mess.  Consequently, she was unable to find all of the decorations.  It was decided to purchase a changeable combination lock to place on the door and only give the combination to Board members and Ken Weatherwax.  

E.  Fourth of July – The Gold Run church would like to sell fresh-squeezed lemonade again this year as well as ice cream.  They would also like to serve the breakfast burritos for the 5K race since the Alta cafe is no longer in business.  The Board agreed to the request.


F.  Poster Contest – Jo suggested that Michelle Dixon’s art class at the elementary school could have an art contest for a July 4th poster.  The winner would receive a $25 gift certificate.

G.  April Potluck – Jo will try to find a flower or nursery specialist that will speak about Spring planting with emphasis on the community’s altitude and weather.

IX.  Finances

A.  February Treasurer’s Report – There were a few questions about the report showing a recent museum donation.  It was reported that the Community Center received a contribution of $200 which was designated for the museum.  The Board also wanted to know more information about our phone and wi-fi bills.  AT & T has increased to $45 per month for wi fi, telephone is about $60.  Brent will look in to bundling these accounts with AT &T.  M/S/C to accept the report as presented.


B.  Membership Renewal Status – Currently 177 people have renewed their membership.  

Meeting Adjourned:  M/S/C to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM.

Next Meeting:  April 10, 2017, 6:00 PM
Submitted by:  Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary
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